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MINUTES 
HOA COMMUNITY MEETING 
TIME/ DATE 6 – 8 PM – TU Apr. 12th 2022 
LOCATION The Summit of Bossier City Event Center; 5400 E. Texas Street 
I. CALL TO ORDER: 1807  ACTION ITEMS 
II. ROLL CALL 

 
Audience: 23 total audience members in attendance (including all RAC members, but not HOA & guest 
members), representing 19 households since some couples attended.  
 
HOA Members & Guests in attendance:  
Jon Black (HOA board President & Tiburon developer); Hunter Black (HOA board member); Carol Williams 
(HOA Office Manager); Jodi Shuff (Accountant); Reggie Lewis (Engineer); Jeff Westmoreland (Attorney) 
 
RAC member attendance as follows:  

Tiburon Village 

Colbert, Kimberly (KC) P Berney, Bob (BB) A 
Eppler, Todd (TE) P Lambert, Lisa (LL) P 
Hickey, Patrick (PH) P Pettengill, Sarah (SP) P 
Lewis, Stephen (SL) P Wise, Misty (MW) P 
Tice, Hilary (HT) P Wissmiller, Kathryn (KW) A 

 
One police officer was on duty during the meeting 
 

 

III. RECOGNITION OF GUESTS Reggie Lewis (Engineer) & Jeff Westmoreland (Attorney) were introduced 
briefly by Mr. Jon Black at the start of the meeting and then they introduced 
themselves more in depth at the time they began their discussion. 

 

IV.  BUSINESS  
The following handouts/information were distributed during the meeting and can be located in the appendix in the 
same order: 1) RAC member coverage areas; 2) East-West corridor map; 3) RAC Community Information Form; 4) 
Tiburon resident survey for Residents Advisory Committee (RAC) door-to-door effort; 5) Financials: Tiburon and 
Village @ Tiburon packets 

RAC member pictures, 
profiles, and information 
to be provided to the 
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Mr. Reggie Lewis, with Raley and Associates – a consulting engineering firm (https://raleyandassociates.com/) that 
probably does more development consulting than any other in the area; was the first speaker to take the floor to 
discuss water drainage issues in the development. He shared that they have been on board with Tiburon since day 
1, completing the original boundary survey around 1999 and master planning, etc. Unit 1 went in around 2004-05.  
He was invited to the meeting since Mr. J. Black receives multiple questions about drainage in the development.  
Specifically, he discussed water retention vs detention; mentioning that Tiburon utilizes both types of ponds. They 
both help to manage storm water and prevent flooding.  Detention ponds are temporary, they hold excess storm 
water but tend to drain down to a dry pond, so they have a drain and they are not meant to be a water feature. 
Detention ponds tend to increase maintenance costs since grass and weeds grow and need mowing when the 
ponds are dry.  Retention ponds are another way to manage storm water, they are a water feature since they 
always hold water but they are also used to hold additional storm water runoff when needed, but will eventually 
will go back to a base level. Most ponds on Tiburon side are retention ponds and Round lake is an example of the 
retention pond.  The natural ground on property surrounding Round lake on the Tiburon side had to be elevated 
above the base elevations to be raise them above the base flood zone when the community was being designed.  
The ponds on Village side are mostly detention ponds because the natural elevation is/was lower than on the 
Tiburon side.  Mr. Lewis mentioned that he gets many concerns from other developments in the area with the 
same issue.  He described the physical challenges of the elevation changes in Bossier City since there is only a 
difference of 5-7 feet from the Red River side of Bossier to Louisiana downs.  He described a few major storm 
events that occurred in 2015 and Tiburon faired pretty well in this event.  Though the event in 2016 led to Tiburon 
being evacuated, Tiburon stayed dry and Mr. Lewis questioned the need for the development to be evacuated.  He 
described two scenarios the Corp of Engineers performed to study what might affect Tiburon.  These scenarios 
were, 1) overtopping of the red chute levee and 2) a breeching of the Red Chute levee. Neither of these studies put 
Tiburon under water.  All drainage in the subdivision is designed to handle a 25 year storm event. Designing for a 
100 year event would most likely double the cost of the lots. He explained that a 100 year event means that there is 
1 % chance each year to have a 100 year significant storm event in any given year, not that the storm occurs every 
100 years.      
 
Audience questions for Mr. Lewis included the following:  

1) Does the engineer recommend flood insurance? Response: insurance is a good idea, lots were built at least 
1 foot above the base flood elevation (BFE), then add your slab now you are about 2’ above BFE; flood 
insurance rates should be fairly reasonable; as of 4/1/22, FEMA changed its rating – where rates are being 
based on construction type of home and proximity to the flooding source (called risk rate 2.0 – started in 
congress ~6-7 years ago); previously rates were based on what flood zone you were in and what level your 

community via 
Tiburonbc.com. 

https://raleyandassociates.com/
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finished floor was in. FEMA is functioning in the red and changes are being instituted to help counter this 
predicament; FEMA is trying to get more people into the system; National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) 
rates will most likely go up for those already in the system.  

2) An audience member asked Mr. Lewis to break down the significant storm events into volume of water/rain 
fall.  Mr. Lewis responded by detailing that engineers refer to an Intention Duration Frequency chart (IDF) 
that incorporates all three variables to determine how often a storm of a certain magnitude will occur; the 
grades of these storms can be broken down into various frequencies, usually 10, 25, 50, 100 & 500 years.  
For a 10 year event, the storm is estimated to happen 1 time per year with a rain volume of ~3”/ hr, for a 
100 year storm there is a 1% chance a storm of this magnitude will occur in any given year with a rainfall of 
~10”/hr), and for a 500 year storm there is a 0.2% chance of a storm of this magnitude to occur in a given 
year with a rainfall of ~12-15”/hr).    

3) Mr. Lewis was asked what would he define as flooding sources for Tiburon?  He mentioned Willow Chute 
and Race Track bayous; neither drain well; Willow Chute is privately owned which has allowed alterations to 
the drainage to occur and decrease it’s effectiveness; the levee board has looked at this multiple times and 
tried to get legislation passed but has been unable to get changes made; Race Track is not controlled by a 
levee district.  Follow-up questions were asked about whether the new FEMA rates would significantly affect 
Tiburon and whether residents should carry flood insurance; Mr. Lewis reiterated his non-expertise in the 
matter to be able to answer the questions appropriately.   

4) A question was posed about the East – West corridor.  Mr. Lewis shared that it should be great for the 
Parrish and Tiburon and that it should create a secondary entrance & exit for the development and enhance 
Tiburon’s accessibility while also leading to growth in Haughton.  There is no timeline as to when it will 
begin. A poster board of a map of the projected road was on display (see appendix item #2) and Mr. Lewis 
pointed out markers on the map which included the location of Tiburon (colored red transparent) and the 
corridor, represented by the yellow line seen running along the length of the picture & paralleling I-20; the 
corridor starts at Bellevue & Winfield road, moves west while crossing the northern part of Tiburon, Swan 
Lake, Airline Dr. and ties into Benton right next to the tennis center.  Environmental studies have been 
completed, the project has been approved but the next step is buying roadway. Mr. Black shared that he 
may be approached this summer with offers to buy land and also mentioned the new opening to Barksdale 
should significantly impact the development. Mr. Lewis mentioned that where unit 9 on the Tiburon side 
ends, the corridor would run through the field directly north of that unit.  An audience member asked if 
additional homes would be built to the north of the corridor and Mr. Lewis stated that this is currently being 
debated between him and Mr. Black. **Of note, the poster board is available for viewing at the HOA 
office.**  
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Note card questions for Mr. Lewis:  
1) Mr. Lewis addressed a question pertaining to a homeowner having standing water in their back yard 

between houses, leading them to check with plumber & water company; Mr. Lewis stated this is a problem 
he sees a lot and there are many reasons why this may occur.  Lots are built where lots drain to the street 
and the two back corners are the highest points on the lot; there is a swell graded from the back yard to the 
street in the middle to help drain the lot; builders, various contractors, homeowners performing work on 
the lots and flower bed placement may all affect the grading of the land; to answer the particular concern 
on the note card, Mr. Lewis indicated that the standing water was probably coming from these alterations 
made after the lot was graded.  

2) Can something be done about the increased beaver population in the neighborhood?  Mr. Lewis deferred to 
Mr. Jon Black who stated that there would be an initial charge of $6000 to hire trappers and they would not 
be obligated to remove the beavers. Having an alligator move in would help with the issue and be free of 
charge but would create it’s own problems. The HOA is trying to find a reasonable trapper to help with the 
issue.   

 
Mr. Westmoreland, the attorney, then took the floor at 6:40 pm to discuss various issues.  Mr. Westmoreland 
introduced himself as working with numerous HOAs and developments for over 20 years.  Mr. Westmoreland 
discussed that most HOAs and developments do not allow Air BNBs to exist on properties since they are considered 
short term rentals, like a hotel room, and are for more commercial use than usual rentals.  The Tiburon covenants 
address that property may not be used for commercial business and the HOA has quickly shut down any Air BNBs in 
the community. He has won numerous cases in the region regarding this issue.  He then discussed issues related to 
architectural control, opening with a quote from the covenants that “any landscaping, building, fence, wall or other 
structure, change or alteration to the property” needs to be approved and reminded residents that the HOAs ACC 
(architectural control committee) must be utilized when any changes to the exterior of the home or property is 
being planned. He addressed trailers and clarified that individuals with boat or utility trailers must be completely 
hidden, either in a garage or behind a fence; must maintain the grass area where the trailers are moved in and out 
of the property.  Regarding yards, property should be kept in a manner that is not unsightly and does not become 
an annoyance or nuisance (ie. out of control pets, not necessarily barking dogs).  Letters will be sent if this is not 
adhered to.  He shared some stories of other cases he has been involved with regarding various violations, including 
individuals claiming unusual animals as emotional support animals and that if animals are prohibited by the 
covenants than using this claim will not support their presence. He clarified that chickens would not be approved as 
emotional support animals.   
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Note card questions for Mr. Westmoreland:  
1) Addressed questions about ponds/Round Lake stating that they are owned and insured by the 

development; they are no trespassing areas because they are liabilities, and the development is not sure 
how they will develop the property in the future.  The development cannot pick and choose who to approve 
access to, so no trespassing to all will be upheld.  If a child drowns in the pond the liability is on the 
developer and they have insurance to cover that. Once the residents take over the HOA and if it takes over 
the lakes/ponds then it will be the responsibility of the HOA at that time. An audience member asked what 
efforts could be taken by residents other than contacting the HOA to try to control the trespassing around 
the ponds since he has noted kids on the berms.  Mr. Westmoreland mentioned calling Carol or the police. 
The streets are city streets, and it is unlawful to drive unlicensed motor bikes and four wheelers in the 
streets, but the streets are being used to get to the destinations. Residents could also determine who the 
police sergeant (courtesy officer) is for our area and share the issue with them.  

2) There was a question about fences.  Mr. Westmoreland indicated that all fences with the exception of those 
around the front gate are owned by homeowners and it is their responsibility to maintain the fences; if it is 
not maintained than it becomes a covenant violation and is unsightly; these issues can be raised with Carol 
if noted.  

3) Problems with dogs going to the bathroom on property was addressed next.  Mr. Westmoreland stated that 
the HOA only governs the common areas in the development, the covenants, and no other items outside of 
these areas.  Therefore, the HOA does not have much authority when this occurs on homeowner property 
and Mr. Westmoreland suggested that the homeowner should address the issue with the person doing the 
behavior and technically people are trespassing if this occurs.  

4) Parking on the streets was addressed.  Mr. Westmoreland stated that the streets are owned by the city & 
the HOA cannot give out tickets or tow; even though the covenants say no parking overnight the best source 
to utilize is the police when addressing the issue. Carol mentioned she has asked the police about parking on 
the streets and was told that if they park with the flow of traffic then no violation is occurring but if parked 
against the flow of traffic it is a violation.  Carol offered to continue to send letters to individuals if residents 
request this but ultimately cannot do more than that.   Voicemails can be left after hours.  

 
Jodi took the floor and mentioned she is in the office on TH between 9-12 or 10 & 1 pm. She addressed landscaping 
issues, mentioning that the financials were further delineated to define where money is being spent. The front 
sheet is a summary of total expenses but additional pages in the financial packets show the detail of the total 
expenses. She offered to field any questions about the documents provided to those in attendance. An audience 
member asked about the 2021 net income and Jodi confirmed that there was a small balance left over for that year. 
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This was the first year this has happened. She predicted that this should be better in 2022 since the dues were 
increased. Jodi mentioned that the HOA is very active in trying to minimize costs.   See appendix item #5 
 
Carol then turned the meeting towards introducing the RAC and the members currently participating.  RAC 
members stood up, and Sarah Pettengill gave a brief review of the purpose, goal and focus of the RAC.  She 
discussed RAC members being a bridge between the community and the HOA and brought up items that RAC has 
already implemented (ie. acquire a community announcement sign/board to enhance communication, acquiring a 
new website that is more user friendly than the old one). CW supported the efforts the RAC has been able to 
provide and mentioned that Sarah will be leaving the RAC but a replacement has been located. CW and SP 
mentioned that RAC member information will be available on the tiburonbc.com website on various pages and 
pictures will hopefully be available. SL added that another goal of the RAC is to obtain training and perspective 
related to functioning of the HOA.  An audience member requested that the RAC members provide individual 
introductions, and each member provided their name and assigned coverage area. Mr. Westmoreland provided 
positive comments regarding the members on the committee. See appendix item #1 for a compilation of block 
coverage areas.   
 
V.  ADJOURN: 1907  
Key: * = see appendix; Attachment(s): 0  
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Appendices: 
 
#1: RAC member coverage information 
 

Tiburon Village @ Tiburon 
Name Coverage Area Name Coverage Area 

Colbert, Kimberly 
(Block 3) 

Horseguards: 217-250  
Caledonia: 612-628 &  
700-707 

Berney, Bob/  
Young, Joysaline 
(Alt) 
(Block 5) 

All of Durango 
All of Chsolm 
Long Acre: 480 to end 

Eppler, Todd 
(Block 1) 

Horseguards: 102-120 
Piccadilly: 203-211  
All of Tottenham Court 

Lambert, Lisa 
(Block 1) 

Ixworth to 429 Long Acre 
All of Montrose 
All of Halfmoon 

Hickey, Patrick 
(Block 4) 

Caledonia: 601-644  
All of Aldwych 

Pettengill, Sarah/  
Rader, Ryin (Alt) 
(Block 4) 

Arrowhead: 245-263 
All of Bandera 
Long Acre: 431-478 

Lewis, Stephen 
(Block 5) 

Piccadilly: 213-244   
All of Vauxhall Court 

Wise, Misty 
(Block 2) 

All of St. Martin 
All of Carnaby 
All of Brompton 

Tice, Hilary 
(Block 2) 

Horseguards: 201-215  
All of Piccadilly Circle;  
All of St. Anne's Court;  
All of Drury Lane 

Wissmiller, Kathryn 
(Block 3) 

All of Haymarket 
Arrowhead: 200-243 
All of Matador 
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#2: East-West Corridor Map

 



4/11/22, 8:31 PM RAC Community Information Form 

RAC Community Information Form 
The Resident's advisory committee (RAC} hopes to use the information from this survey to 
help enhance & target our services to the community. 

* Required

1. Last Name*

2. First Name *

3. Email Address

4. Phone Number

5. Do you own or rent your home?*

Mark only one oval.

(=:)own

(=:) Rent

(=:) Prefer not to answer

6. If you rent your home, who are the home owners?

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/1 l-4Kxu _ft_ GUGMSdRC8zGT02IhZOe5nc5sC-1 GXkcXo/edit?ts=625030e9 1/3 

APPENDIX ITEM #3
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Resident Name (Please print): 

Community of Residence:           Tiburon   Village at Tiburon 

1 

Tiburon Resident survey for Residents Advisory Committee (RAC) door-to-door effort 
4/12/22 

Since it’s inception in July of 2021, the RAC has been discussing how best to introduce itself to the Tiburon community.  
Much of the discussion has revolved around ‘door-to-door’ introductions of RAC members to each individual household 
in the community.  Details of this discussion have been shared in the meeting minutes posted to the Tiburon social 
media websites (FaceBook, the old HOAspace.com and new Tiburonbc.com).  RAC members are unsure at this time if 
this approach is efficient and whether it would meet the needs and expectations of the community.  Therefore, this 
survey is being used to obtain insight from the community on expectations for RAC member introductions to the 
community.   

The HOA has indicated that the RAC should serve as the ‘eyes & ears’ of the community, as representatives of the larger 
body, help facilitate/enhance communication between the community and the HOA and advocate for what the majority 
of the community deems important.   

1) RAC members are being introduced during this HOA meeting, do you believe additional introductions of
RAC members are needed outside of this venue and if so, what process would meet your expectation(s)?

2) Once RAC block assignments are finalized, do you believe RAC members should go to each household in
their assigned block to introduce themselves and obtain information from a list of questions generated by
the RAC?

APPENDIX ITEM #4
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Resident Name (Please print):  
 
Community of Residence:           Tiburon                   Village at Tiburon 

2 
 

 
3) Would you feel comfortable with RAC members asking for various types of information if they did go door-

to-door? Below are some examples of what may be asked, please strike through information you would not 
want asked and make comments as necessary. 

 
1. Contact information: Last Name, First Name, Email Address, Phone Number  
2. Status of ownership: Own or Rent (Yes or No), Owners Information if applicable 
3. Social Media preferences: utilization of FaceBook, registration at Tiburonbc.com   
4. Preferred form of Communication (social media, email, newsletter, multiple, other 
_____________________________)  
5. Provide information on accessing HOA Covenants  
6. Provide HOA contact information   
7. Whether households have children/ages   
8. Birthday’s of individuals in each household to allow ‘shoutouts’ on social media channels (doesn’t have to 
be dd/mm/yy, could just be month)  
9. Military status (to enhance the ability to make Tiburon a more military friendly community, possibly 
allowing for welcome home posts/signs for deployed members & spousal assistance if active member 
deployed)  
10. Number of occupants in household (this allows the RAC/HOA to clean up the FB Page as all members must 
be cross referenced with the Assessors page and if only 1 person is on the deed but the spouse or other adults 
residing in the home request to be on the FB page this information can be quickly referenced)  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

4) What are your expectations of the RAC outside of the door-to-door effort? 
 
 
 
 



APPENDIX ITEM #5
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